
From: seasonalrateclass
To:
Subject: CM: Letter of Comment - EB-2020-0246
Date: Friday, March 12, 2021 11:30:54 AM

From: Webmaster <Webmaster@oeb.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 2:35 PM
To: registrar <registrar@oeb.ca>
Subject: Letter of Comment - 

The Ontario Energy Board

-- Comment date --
2021-03-03

-- Case Number --
EB-2020-0246

-- Name --
Jonathan Amell

-- Phone --

-- Company --

-- Address --

-- Comments --

I am in receipt of Hydro One's letter concerning the elimination of the seasonal rate and moving to a R2 Low
Density Class billing format.  Upon discussions with Hydro One, I understand that even though I will move to a
Low Density Class designation in order to provide equitable billing with other consumers, the distribution fee I
would pay monthly would be $111.58 vs any of my existing neighbors in the area who would be capped at a
distribution fee of $36.86.  Towards this end, I fail to see how in any way this achieves the intent of the mandate
from the OEB to Hydro One concerning the "fairness" to consumers.  Hydro One has opposed the OEB mandated
changes as they obviously are satisfied with the ability to charge seasonal property owners and consumers in low
density areas higher distribution fees. Yet this Hydro One proposed action of not providing a distribution fee cap for
consumers they consider to not have "Year Round Residential Status" still provides Hydro One with the ability to
have a concealed Seasonal Rate and benefit from these actions on the back of consumers who simply happen to be
located in areas defined as low density. As a consumer I would ask that the OEB formally request Hydro One to
reconsider the proposed rate changes that provide a significant negative net impact to "Non-Year Round Status"
consumers in the low density class vs the positive financial impacts to those in the medium and high density classes.

-- Attachment --




